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and games, but most of the crowd headed for 
the air-conditioning. So it didn’t last too long, 
but it was great fun to be together! A huge 
thanks to the worship team (Jody, Heather 
and Donna) for getting the supplies and or-
ganizing all the fun. 

Opening the Church: Speaking of worship, 
we are really eager to get back into the build-
ing! Lots of folks are working to get ready for 
the transition back into the sanctuary. We are 
targeting mid-July, but want to make sure that 
we have the technology in place to offer 
online worship options to include everyone 
who wants to worship with us (see pg. 4)! To 
protect the most vulnerable among us, we will 
start out with more precautions and hopefully 
loosen up as the guidance evolves. Smaller 
groups are welcome to meet in the building—
hand washing, masks and distancing are en-
couraged for all indoor gatherings (CDC guid-
ance). If you would like to help us with the 
plans to reopen, please let me know. We 
need a few more folks helping with audio-
visuals and technology, and getting every-
thing ready. 

Sale of Property: From the beginning, we 
knew the contract to purchase our land had a 
six-month window (with a three-month exten-
sion option) for the buyer to find out whether 
the site would actually be suitable, infrastruc-
ture could be put in place, and permits would 
be obtainable for their project. We are nearing 
the end of that extension and should know if 
the contract is going forward by the end of 
June (see page 6). 

Summer Rest: Summer is a time for rest, re-
laxation and recharging. At WPC, we will be 
backing off some of our programming this 
summer (see p. 2). We are open to keeping   

To the Flock . . . 
We are headed into summer and the season 
of Pentecost where we remember and cele-
brate the coming of the Spirit to empower, 
guide and be a constant presence for Jesus’s 
followers and for us. It is also the season of 
summer, which sometimes means gearing 
down, but in the summer of 2021 it means 
gearing up, getting ready for what comes 
next.  

Stephen has been using the tagline, “The 
comeback is always stronger than the set-
back,” to get ready for the Des Moines Art 
Festival this year (June 25-27, Western Gate-
way Park—and yes, you should go!). He has 
it written on a card, which sits front and cen-
ter on his desk, where I often work and lead 
worship on Sunday mornings. Though it is 
their slogan, the words have been an inspira-
tion to me as we get ready to come back to 
church. We have had so many setbacks this 
year, but God is with us and I am excited to 
see how the Spirit will guide us and grow us 
during this season. Things will not be the 
same. We won’t return to normal; things will 
never go back to the way they were, but we 
will enter into new ways of being God’s com-
munity of love and grace into the future. Here 
are some of the things we are doing to get 
ready for the comeback: 

Pentecost Festival: The worship team had a 
wonderful afternoon of worship, crafts, 
snacks and games planned. We started the 
day with a few folks having lunch together. 
Then we celebrated worship with Ankeny PC 
and First Arabic Presbyterian to accept the 
confirmation class into membership (see p. 
8). It was so good, and a little strange, to be 
together. Afterwards, we had crafts, snacks 

~ continued on page 12 
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Christian Formation - Angie King 

Everyone should have re-
ceived their Star word by 
now, and we hope yours is 
finding a meaningful niche in 
your daily activities and inter-
actions. If we missed any-
body, tell Ann McGowan and 
she will send one to you.  

The response to starting a Presbyterian Women’s 
group has been extremely positive. If you haven’t had 
a chance to reply, just shoot an email to Ann and indi-
cate if you’re interested, what days would work best 
(first and second choice) and time of day (morning, af-
ternoon, evening). We will have an organizational meet-
ing to iron out some details in the latter part of June. As 
soon as that date is set, you will be notified.   

Choir Tone Up will not be held weekly during the sum-
mer. Instead, it will be held on June 2, June 30, and Au-
gust 4. 

No WOW or EvenSong this Summer 

WOW will resume in the fall. We all need a break and 
need to focus on getting ready to open the church back 
up for in-person gatherings next month. 

Our lovely EvenSong worship service is 
also taking the summer off. We plan to 
return in the fall, perhaps on a Sunday 
evening.  

Our Christian Formation team includes 
Laura Ward and Beth Mogle. If anyone is interested in 
joining us, we would love it! Contact Angie. 

Session Highlights - Angie King 

Session met on May 13 with all members attending.   
Philippians 4:1-9 was our formation topic and Elders 
were asked to share which part of the passage was es-
pecially meaningful to them. I encourage you to take out 
your Bible and read these verses.   

All six of the teams are busy with their various responsi-
bilities, which you can read about here in the Church-
mouse. We are excited that several of you have agreed 
to serve on one or another of these groups. Thanks for 
sharing your time and talents! 

In addition to our regular teams, sev-
eral task forces are working: Proper-
ty, AV and Technology, By-Laws, 
100- Year Anniversary, and Covid 
Safety. Read about them also in the 

Churchmouse or ask any Elder for information. 

Ongoing discussions continue to address our return to 

“normal” and what that will look like, connecting with our 

neighbors and our website/social media needs. Lots of 

exciting challenges and opportunities ahead for Windsor! 

On May 20, the Session met with Kaitlin and Michal to 
share stories about our faith stories 
prior to their confirmation. It was an 
honor to talk with these two extraor-
dinary, intelligent, strong, and faith-
filled young women. The elders, 
unanimously and joyfully, voted to 
welcome Kaitlin and Michal as new 
members of Windsor Presbyterian Church.  

Congratulations! May God be your constant companion 
as you begin your life's journey.   
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June 

(Let the office know if we are  
missing your birthday  

or anniversary.) 

Birthdays 

3 

4 

4 

8 

9 

12 

13 

14 

20 

20 

22 

23 

25 

28 

David Steenson 

Robin Aksamit 

Cindy Ray 

Ron Grohe 

Mollie McKenna 

Ekram Kachu 

Laura Ward 

Brook Wade 

Gilda Borchert 

Dan Hostager 

Brad Behrens 

Stephen King 

Lieb Chol 

Michael Aksamit 

10 

15 

16 

19 

29 

Jim & Anita Behrens 

Dick & Becky Woods 

Lori & Steve Pope 

Larry & Sandy Haver 

Leon & Lucy Sanderson 

Anniversaries 

Congregational Care & Hospitality - Sue Cooper 

(To add or remove a name, contact the church office.) 

Recent Prayers: Wanda Hill, Peggy Paschall 

Continuing Prayers: Nancy Baker, Brad Behrens, Phyllis Bryan, Jim & 
Georgia Burnes, Jean Carlston, Dick Cox,  Helen Jones, Eric Law-
lor, Virginia Nichols, Steve Pope, Anna White 

Friends of the Church: Kayla and Marvin (Angie King), Bruce Baker 
(Gloria Ashby's brother-in-law), Nancy Jo Baker (Barb Pomeroy), Jean 
Bower, Vickie Brown, Chuck Bryan’s brother and other family members, 
Gisma Butras (Esther Chol), Comer Family (Angie King), Jody Cox’s 

mother, Will Cox, Darrel Cox, Donna Eckham, Norma Grinstead (Linda Newsom), Helen Hickman 
(former member), Kathy King (Stephen’s mother), Anna Krull (Jayne Owen & Dwight Tomes), Ken 
Lee (Laura Ward), David Leitch, Chris McDougal Family, Derek Mullennax (Ruth Hardin), the Ray 
Family, Ray Tackett (Shamaine's uncle), Don Yost (Pam Lawlor’s father), Susie Anderson, Jasper 
& Quincy (Kings) 

Prayer  
Requests 

 

With the women’s luncheon being a regular occasion in mind, Ruth and Cin-
dy have set about planning a second luncheon, so save the date. Our next 
luncheon will be Thursday, June 24 at 12:30. We will once again meet at 
Trostel’s Greenbriar. We will send out an email soon, asking you to let us know if 
you can come.  

For now, keep your calendar cleared for that time so we can have good food, 
good fellowship, and fun together in June. 

Women’s Lunch 

The women of Windsor 
did something new in 
May. We had lunch to-
gether at Trostel’s Green-
briar on May 20, and what 
a delight it was. Most of 
us hadn’t seen each other 
for over a year, and the 
excitement was palpable. 
Everyone enjoyed a love-
ly visit and a lovely lunch. 
We thank Ruth Hardin for 
putting the luncheon to-
gether. It was just what 
we needed to boost our 
spirits. Many felt we 
should make this lunch-
eon a regular occasion.  

 



Page 4 The Churchmouse                                                                THE CHURCHMOUSE 

Celebrating the Season of Pentecost 
by Natalie Steenson 

We know that the God’s Holy Spirit is with us at all times, but 
let’s celebrate anew the gift of the Spirit in flame, wind and 
breath during the Season of Pentecost.  

“And I will pray the Father, and He will give you another 
Helper, that He may abide with you forever – the Spirit of 
truth, whom the world cannot receive, because it neither 
sees Him nor knows Him; but you know Him, for He dwells 
with you and will be in you. I will not leave you orphans; I will 
come to you.” John 14:16-18 (See also Acts 1:4-5)  

On the day of Pentecost the disciples received the gift of the 
Spirit of God to ignite the church and to be with them al-
ways! May we enjoy the season of Pentecost by living a 
transformed life and celebrating in song many familiar 
hymns and a newer songs that remind us of the power of the 
Holy Spirit within us. May the winds of God’s Holy Spirit blow 
through us, the church, at Windsor Presbyterian! 

Spirit of the Living God 
Fall fresh on me (us)! 

Spirit of the Living God 
Fall fresh on me (us)! 

Melt me (us), mold me (us),  
fill me (us), use me (us) 
Spirit of the Living God 
Fall fresh on me (us)! 

 

Worship in June 

6/6 
 
 

6/13 
 

6/20 
 

6/27 

Acts 6:1-7 
Widows 
Sunday 

Acts 9:32-43 
Tabitha 

Acts 12:11-16 
Rhoda 

Acts 16:11-15 
Lydia 
Sunday 

Worship & Media - Jody Cox 

We are planning to bring worship back in person in July. We will continue to adjust as recom-
mendations change but plan to have pews blocked off to maintain social distanc-
ing, encourage mask wearing and limit singing. We are trying to get the technology in place so 
we can continue to include those who aren’t ready to attend in person and those who have 
been worshipping with us from long distance. At this time, we don’t plan to have fellowship 
after worship. We are also going to plan some additional outdoor worship opportunities like the 
Pentecost Festival.  

WPC’s 100th Anniversary 

Although WPC congregation has not been able to be together physically for over a year, planning continues to celebrate 
our 100th year of serving our community since 1920-21. A history of church activities, people and mission work is under-
way. We will be planning other activities which hopefully can be shared in the near future. Any and all suggestions are wel-
comed. Contact Don Beeson at 515-223-0318 or e-mail ddbeeson3600@msn.com.  

mailto:ddbeeson3600@msn.com
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We met on ZOOM April 16 to discuss the completion of Spring Clean-up and various upcoming needs of WPC  that will 
need attention in the near future. 

Currently the phone lines are in process of replacement to better provide internet connections and building telephone ac-
cess. The expectation is that this project will be completed by Century Link by the end of May. We are anticipating to 
begin in-person sanctuary service with a target date of mid-July.  We understand that mask and separation of space will 
be required therefore we will provide masks, sanitizer, and anything else for the congregation’s protection. 

The committee also discussed how we can reach out to our community to provide support in a mission endeavor using 
the talents, skills, space, etc. we have to offer. Please contact our committee with your thoughts and suggestions. Current 
B&G members are Richard Ankeney, Don Beeson, Ruth Hardin, Ron Grohe, Angie King, Dana Mitchell, Jane Owen, 
Randi Perez and Dwight Tomes.                                      
                                                                                                        

Building & Grounds - Don Beeson 

Mission & Stewardship - Rich Teig 

It was great to see several WPC members in person at the Pentecost Festival in Colby Park. We received 9 food items and 
a check for the Food Pantry.  

So far this year we have exceeded our One Great Hour of Sharing goal of $1,500 by $205. The Pentecost Offering total 
will be reported next month. Our congregation has generously supported special offerings and the DMARC Food Pantry. 
Our Food Pantry offerings are currently almost $400 under budget, but I am confident we will catch up.  

This year the DMARC Food Pantry marks the 45th year since being started in the basement of Central Presbyterian 
Church. The Food Pantry Network has grown to be the largest in the state, involving 14 partner pantries and more than 30 
mobile pantries. Last year the pantry served over 58,000 separate individuals/families. Due to the pandemic, the numbers 
were down at stationary pantries but up at mobile units. Some government pandemic food benefits are now ending.  

Unfortunately, food insecurity persists. While shopping in Des Moines grocery stores, you are likely to see red 
barrels at the exits. The food donations in these barrels are delivered to the DMARC Food Pantry. When we 
go back to in-person worship, you can donate food or dollars anytime, but especially on the third Sunday of 
each month. Money donations do go further since the Food Pantry 
can buy food from the Food Bank or USDA for far less than it would 
cost in a grocery store. If you do donate food, the three most needed 
items are whole grain cereal, peanut butter and fruit canned in its 

own juice.      

Our next CFUM meal is Thursday, June 3. We meet at the church around noon 
to prepare. Last month was the first time since the pandemic started that we were 
able to serve the meal in person.  We are still preparing sack lunches at this time, 
but we are able to hand them out ourselves instead of giving them to the staff. 

Next CFUM Meals 

June 3 

July 1 

August 5 
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Financial Report 

2021 

April 

2021 

1-Month 
Budget 

Year-to-Date 
Actual 

Year-to-Date 
Budget 

General Contributions 11,050.00 11,208.33 38,680.00 44,833.33 

Operating Income 2,763.66 2,166.67 8,463.66 8,667.67 

Operating Expenses 11,488.07 13,375.00 48,648.72 53,500.00 

Net Gain (Loss) 2,325.59 — (1,505.06) — 

Capital Income — — — — 

Capital Expenses 31.80 — 127.20 — 

Net Gain (Loss) (31.80) — (127.20) — 

The month of April proved to be a good "springboard" 
month for Windsor. The Operating Account showed Net 
Income of $2,300 and was that much over budget. Total 
Income ($13,814) was $400 over budget while all cate-
gories were positive.  

Total Expenses ($11,488) did even better, being $1,900 
under budget. Office Expenses broke even with actual 
versus budget, but all other categories were well under 
budget.  

The Capital Account showed no income and a small 
amount of expense.  

A recurring payment withdrawal plan has been set up 
with MidAmerican Energy for the monthly gas and elec-
tric bill. Similar arrangements are planned for water and 
garbage collection services. 

An online giving option is 
being established through 
the Presbyterian Founda-
tion. The fund will be ad-
ministered by the Finance 
and Personnel Commit-

tee. An announcement will be made once the fund has 
been established.  

Finance & Personnel - Richard Ankeney 

Update on Sale of Property South of University Ave. 

On Tuesday, May 18, we received a request by the buyer to extend the closing of the sales contract for another 30 days 
to June 17, 2021. This was granted in accordance with terms as set out in the original contract, which was signed Sep-
tember 14, 2020. 

The sales contract stated that the closing date would be March 19, 2021. The buyer made a down payment of $15,000 at 
the time of the signing. The contract also provided that three, 30-day extensions could be requested by the buyer if all 
conditions and contingencies were not satisfied for closing by any of those dates. The first extension date was April 18, 
the second was May 18 and the third is June 17, 2021. If the buyer is not satisfied to close as of June 17, the down pay-
ment of $15,000 becomes non-refundable to the buyer, and either party may, in writing, terminate the agreement. If, how-
ever, both parties wish to extend the agreement beyond June 17, further negotiations will be necessary. We have been 
informed, unofficially, that the unsatisfied conditions and contingencies involve mainly location of turning lanes and entry 
and exit lanes to the property and, do not, for the most part, involve Windsor. 

                                                                                                          ~ Ron and Dwight for the Property Task Force 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       

Weekly 
Sunday  
Schedule: 

10:00 a.m. Zoom Open 

10:30 a.m.  Virtual Worship 

11:30 a.m. Virtual  
Fellowship 
   

 

Weekly 
Monday  
Schedule: 

9:30 a.m. 
Bible Study 

11:00 a.m. 
Staff Meeting 
 

     

 

 

 

 

1 

Bible Study 

2 

7:00  p.m.  

Choir Tone-Up  

3 

12:00 CFUM 
Meal Prep 

3:30 PM CFUM 
Meal Delivery 

7:00 Uke Jam 

4 5 

6 

Worship 
 

7 

Bible Study 

Staff Meeting 

8 

 
9 

 

10 

4:30 Session 
Meeting 

 

11 12 

13 

Worship 
 

14 

Bible Study 

Staff Meeting 

15 

 
16 

 

17 

 

18 19 

 

20  Father’s Day 

Worship 

Food Pantry Sunday 

World Refugee Sunday 

21 

Bible Study 

Staff Meeting 

Newsletter  
Articles Due 

22 

 
23 

 

24 

12:30 Women’s 
Lunch 

25 26 

 

27 

Worship 

28 

Bible Study 

Staff Meeting 

29 

 
30 

7:00  p.m.  

Choir Tone-Up  

 

 
  

June 2021 

   Coming in July:  

         7/1  Thur.    CFUM Dinner  

        7/18  Sun.    Food Pantry Sunday 

   Monthly Events: 

       First Thursday—CFUM  
       First Thursday—Uke Jam 
       Second Thursday—Session       
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Confirmation . . . 

The confirmation classes were received as members at our Pentecost Festival at Colby Park on Sunday, May 23. They are 
pictured here with their leaders: Rev. Ekram Kachu (First Arabic Presbyterian Church), Rev. Shamaine Chambers King 
(Windsor Presbyterian Church), and Sandy Wagener (Ankeny Presbyterian Church.  

Top row (left to right): Ekram Kachu, Michal King,  Shamaine Chambers King,  Kaitlin Mogle, Allison Stuart, Teagon Morris, 
Sandy Wagener,  

Bottom row:  Isaiah Paul, Ihari Oromo, Kani Mukhtar, Kuku (Bill) Mukhtar, Adowek Ajoung, Irada Paul 
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. . . at Colby Park 
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More Graduates 

Katie & Ben Mitchell 

Katie Mitchell earned a BA in International Studies from 
Central College this spring. 

Ben Mitchell received his Masters in Sustainability Man-
agement from the University of Wisconsin recently.    

Proud parents are Dana and Shelley! 

Josh McKenna 

Josh McKenna has just a few classes to complete for his 
Master of Divinity degree, which will be done by the end 
of the summer. Upon completion of those things, he will 
have graduated from Dubuque Presbyterian Theological 
Seminary with his third master’s degree. 

After that he needs to take the ordination exam on Theo-
logical Competence in September.  

Josh currently is interning as pastor at Forest Larger 
Parish Presbyterian Church, three small churches that 
combined to form one church with three locations and 
three services. The McKenna family lives in Wabeno, 
WI, in the middle of a national forest, which they have 
been exploring this spring. 

Josh did a combined Pentecost service that included a 
congregational reaffirmation of baptism. If you would like 
to view the video of this Pentecost service, go to: 

https://www.wevideo.com/view/2208069825 

Zenith Chamber Music Festival 

Sponsored by Drake University, the 7th annual Zenith 
Chamber Music Festival is hosting FREE virtual cham-
ber music concerts from June 8-12 from world-class 
artist's home cities around the country. See the Zenith 
website for up-to-date information and links to the 
livestream concerts. 

https://zenith.wp.drake.edu/ 

You may contact Natalie Steenson, who serves on the 
Board for Zenith, if you have questions at  

Natalie@windsorpc.org. 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wevideo.com%2Fview%2F2208069825&data=04%7C01%7C%7C0a1a4b068c2a4610f85508d9208c5899%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637576609602577377%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDA
https://zenith.wp.drake.edu/
mailto:Natalie@windsorpc.org
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World Refugee Sunday 

On June 20, we invite you to commemorate World Refu-
gee Day in a way that is most appropriate for your com-
munity and respects your relationships. Join the global 
chorus honoring those in refugee situations by: 

• recognizing the courage and resilience of refugees; 

• celebrating the positive impact refugees have on 
U.S. communities; 

• calling for peaceful resolution to conflicts around the 
world that cause so many people to become refu-
gees and internally displaced; 

• working to create welcome and safety in countries 
of refuge and transit; and 

• working within our churches, our communities and 
with our elected leaders to expand the welcome that 
we extend to refugees and immigrants who are our 
neighbors. 

Throughout June, the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), 
Church World Service, and other ecumenical and inter-
faith partners will be offering educational events. 

World Refugee Day is also a reminder to share con-
cerns regarding refugee resettlement and asylum poli-
cies. In the near future, PC(USA) will provide a new 
postcard and Action Alert for you to download and use 
to contact your representatives. In addition, Refugee 
Council USA’s Advocacy Toolkit is updated every year 
and helps guide visits with members of Congress dur-
ing their August Recess. There are even tips on how to 
visit your elected officials virtually! 

June 20 falls on a Sunday this year and July 5 is Immi-
gration Sunday in the PC(USA). If you are still worship-
ping online, you might consider using this video prayer* 
by Valery Nodem as part of your prayers that day. 

*(https://vimeo.com/535000035/5d4b4fa519) 

Please join us in the spirit of welcome by recommitting 

this World Refugee Day to building a safe and equitable 

society, where refugees, asylum seekers, and people of 

all races and nationalities are welcome. 

#WeChooseWelcome 

English Nobel laureate Rudyard Kipling wrote these final 

stanzas of his poem "If—" in 1895  

If you can talk with crowds and keep your virtue, 
Or walk with Kings—nor lose the common touch, 
If neither foes nor loving friends can hurt you, 
If all men count with you, but none too much; 
If you can fill the unforgiving minute 
With sixty seconds’ worth of distance run, 
Yours is the Earth and everything that’s in it, 

And—which is more—you’ll be a Man, my son! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strength of a Mountain 

God took the strength of a mountain, 
The majesty of a tree, 
The warmth of a summer sun, 
The calm of a quiet sea, 
The generous soul of nature, 
The comforting arm of night, 
The wisdom of the ages, 
The power of the eagle's flight, 
The joy of a morning in spring, 
The faith of a mustard seed, 
The patience of eternity, 
The depth of a family need, 
Then God combined these qualities, 
When there was nothing more to add, 
He knew His masterpiece was complete, 
And so, He called it ... Dad 

- Author Unknown 

Special Sundays 

https://pda.pcusa.org/pda/resource/WRD-resilience/
https://pda.pcusa.org/pda/resource/WRD-serve/
https://pda.pcusa.org/pda/resource/WRD-learn/
https://pda.pcusa.org/pda/resource/WRD-advocate/
https://pda.pcusa.org/pda/resource/WRD-serve/
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Worship in the Spirit: We start our summer wor-
ship season with some time in the Book of Acts, 
which is all about the Holy Spirit’s presence and 
the creation of the community of believers. In wor-
ship, you will hear some lesser known stories 
highlighting women in the early church (see. p. 4). 
As we worship, may the Spirit also inspire us so 
we can help people all around us know and be-
lieve in the life-changing love of Jesus! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Winds of Change 

by Cindy Ray 

The wind blows growing ever stronger. 

The trees whip in the wind. 

You can hear the wind’s roar and rustling through leaves 
as the branches lift their heads to greet it. 

Changes come. 

Loving God, I look forward to the changes. 

Lord, I fear the changes. 

Lord, I wrap my heart and head around the changes, 
embracing them. 

Lord, I don’t want these changes. 

Loving God, there is so much conflict, yet all of that 
doesn’t matter. 

The changes will come, and eventually we can sort 
them out and, with your help, live into them. 

Help us fear the changes less and celebrate them more. 

Help us, like the trees, lift our heads into the wind and 
face it with enthusiasm, courage, and open arms.  

Guide our hands and our feet as we figure out what is 
next, and be with us through it all. 

We know you will be there holding us, celebrating us, 
comforting us, encouraging us. 

We are grateful. Thanks be to God. 

Amen. 

and trying things for which people have energy, 
but we want to give folks a break from what we’ve 
been doing to provide time and space to re-think 
how we want to worship, gather, grow and serve 
together in faith. A reminder I go from ¾-time to ½
-time for the months of May-August and typically 
take a family vacation in August. As we return to 
worship and as we plan for the fall, we want to put 
our best and most creative energies into living into 
the future mission and ministry to which God is 
calling us. Let me know if there is something you’d 
like to try this summer or fall.  

Youth: We value our children and youth but have-
n’t always had much for them because of our 
small numbers. Though I’m not sure what it looks 
like, the confirmation class has shown me that we 
can and must do more for the young people of our 
church and our community. Though I’m not sure 
what it is going to look like, it is a huge priority for 
me and us in the coming season of our life togeth-
er. 

Praying the Neighborhood: In this summer Pen-
tecost season, one thing we can all be doing is to 
spend time in prayer, listening to how God is call-
ing you and our church to use our gifts to be force 
of good in our community. As you go about your 
daily life—working, shopping, walking, driving, vis-
iting—ask God who our church is being called to 
serve and how we can make the love of Jesus re-
al for our neighbors. 

Website and Social Media: One of the greatest 
tools we have to reach out to others is our online 
presence. As we build a new website, my hope is 
that it will be your go-to place for the latest infor-
mation about church calendar, events, etc. So, 
please visit windsorpc.org to see what’s new, and 
then let me know how we can make it better! We 
want to have a website that is helpful for potential 
visitors and also our membership, so please let us 
know how we can keep improving. We have a 
HUGE need for a couple of folks who have ANY 
interest or expertise in helping us build our online/
social presence, so please let me know if you 
have suggestions or would like to help out in any 
way. 

To the Flock - continued 

 continued from page 1 

http://windsorpc.org
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Do you have a favorite hymn 
that you would like to share 
with the congregation? If so, 
please email the church office 
and tell us why it is special to 
you. We may do a little re-
search to tell about your se-
lection. (You are welcome to 
do that yourself if you wish.) 
This month Ruth Hardin 
shares two of her favorite 
hymn with us. 

I, the Lord of Sea and Sky 
(Here I Am, Lord) 

A special hymn is "Here I am, Lord."  When singing this 
hymn, It seems as if I have direct access to God.  

Daniel L. Schutte is an American composer of Catho-
lic liturgical music and a contemporary Christian song-
writer best known for composing the hymn "Here I Am, 
Lord" in1981 and over 150 popular hymns and Mass 
settings. Schutte grew up in Elm Grove, Wi, and gradu-
ated from Marquette University High School before en-
tering the Society of Jesus. His compositions are pri-
marily written for Catholic liturgical use, but, over time, 
have found their way into Protestant worship.                                                                      

                                                ~ taken from Wikipedia 

Life’s Railway to Heaven 

Another that has meaning to me is "Life's Railway to 
Heaven," because many, many years ago, my grand-
mother sang this hymn to me. She also provided the 
words that I wrote down. It's an "oldie" and we sang it 
once in church during a hymn sing.  

Members of the Western Writers of America chose the 
song as one of the Top 100 Western songs of all time. 

M.E. Abbey was a Baptist pastor in Georgia in the 
1890s. He wrote the lyrics to a hymn based on the po-
em, "The Faithful Engineer," by William Shakespeare 
Hays. In 1890, Charles D. Tillman set it to music. He 
was a popularizer of the gospel song. He had a knack 

for adopting material from eclectic sources and flowing it 
into the mix now known as southern gospel, becoming 
one of the formative influences on that genre. 

This song has been recorded by Boxcar Willie, 
the Carter Family, The Oak Ridge Boys, Tennessee Er-
nie Ford, Patsy Cline, Merle Haggard, Johnny 
Cash, Willie Nelson, Brad Paisley, and many others.                                              

                                                 ~ taken from Wikipedia 

My Favorite Hymn - Ruth Hardin 

 1     Life is like a mountain railroad 

With an engineer that's brave 

We must make the run successful 

From the cradle to the grave 

Watch the curves, the hills, the tunnels 

Never falter, never quail 

Keep your hand upon the throttle 

And your eye upon the rail 

       Blessed Savior, thou wilt guide us 

Til we reach that blissful shore 

Where the angels wait to join us 

In thy praise for evermore 

2     You will roll up grades of trial 

You will cross the bridge of strife 

See that Christ is your conductor 

On this lightning train of life 

Always mindful of obstruction 

Do your duty, never fail 

Keep your hand upon the throttle 

And your eye upon the rail 

3   You will often find obstruction 

Look for storms of wind and rain 

On a hill, or curve, or trestle 

They will almost ditch your train 

Put your trust alone in Jesus 

Never falter, never fail 

Keep your hand upon the throttle 

And your eye upon the rail 
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“When day comes, we step 

out of the shade aflame 

and unafraid. The new 

dawn blooms as we free it. 

For there is always light. If 

only we’re brave enough to 

see it. If only we’re brave 

enough to be it. 

           ~ Amanda Gorman 


